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January 2009


2   6:00 pm Installation of Officers


2   6:30 pm Candlelight 2° at Sumner


5   5:00 pm Clean Up


5   6:30 pm Supper Club


5   7:30 pm Stated Meeting


5   7:00 pm 3° at Albion; eat at 6:00 pm


8   7:00 pm 2°; eat at 6:00 pm


12 5:00 pm Practice Night


14 7:00 pm 3° at Olney; eat at 6:00 pm


19 6:30 pm Steering Committee Meeting


19 7:30 pm Stated Meeting














NOTES OF INTEREST


**  Wives are welcome to attend Supper Club


**  � HYPERLINK "http://www.mastermason.com/fairfield/index.html" ��www.mastermason.com/fairfield/index.html� The official website of Fairfield Lodge # 206


**  Deadline for February Newsletter Submissions: January 25





SICKNESS OR DISTRESS


During the last ice storm two of our brothers, Worshipful Brother Jimmy Taylor & Brother Dave Williams, fell and injured themselves. Please keep them both in your thoughts and prayers.      





DID YOU KNOW?





Life: The three stages of human life are said in the lectures to be symbolized by the three Degrees of Ancient Craft Freemasonry, and the doctrine is illustrated in the Third Degree by the emblem of the Steps on the Master's Carpet, which see.











Excerpt from 


An Encyclopedia of Freemasonry


By Albert G. Mackey, M. D. 33rd Degree





�





“Lead from the front.” – Brother Audie Murphy, 33° 











FROM THE EAST





Greetings Brethren. 


First of all, I would like to thank Jason Kinsolving for doing a great job taking care of the lodge this last year, and helping me get ready for my year. I would also like to thank all the officers for showing up for the installation. Sometimes it’s hard to get everyone there at one time, but we had everyone there. After seeing all them show up, it makes me feel I have a great team behind me. Thank you very much! Lastly, a huge thanks goes to Jan Linder for making me a great meal for the installation. Thank God for all my friends. If you need the lodge to do anything for you, call me up and we will help anyway we can.





			Fraternally Yours, 


			Shawn Wells


			Worshipful Master








SECRETARY’S REPORT





	Greetings.  As I pen this article, we are busy getting ready for the holidays.  We have had a successful year with many things going on.  We have a lot of work to do the coming year.  


	Hope you have noticed the new wheel chair ramp installed and should be ready for use soon.  We lack installing the hand rails and this will be done and ready before working on the inside of the new doorway.  I hope you will attend the installation of your new officers the 2nd of January.  This will be the new master’s shining hour.  We will start at 6:00 pm and will have refreshments afterward.  I hope to see you there.  


	We have four new memberships in the works.  Why not attend this and help with the work.  Should be fun for all.  Hope you all have a good holiday season and will see you next year.  				


Fraternally,


				Delman Bradshaw


				Secretary        





FROM THE WEST





Greetings from the West.  


	Sure has been a busy holiday season with a lot of things going on at the Lodge.  Most of them have been mentioned by the other brethren.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank Worshipful Brother Jason Kinsolving for the fine leadership for the past year and all the help he has given to the new officers coming in.  


We have a lot of things we want to do this coming year.  I hope everyone will jump in and give their cooperation to Brother Shawn Wells our new Master.  I would be remiss if I did not mention what a wonderful brother Dan Kinsolving is to us.  





			Fraternally Yours, 


			Sheldon Bunting, 


			Senior Warden











FROM THE SOUTH





Greetings Brethren.  


	Let me take this opportunity to introduce myself.  I am Dean Linder and I will be your Junior Warden this year.  I wish to thank our Past Master Jason Kinsolving for all the hard work he put in this year in the Lodge and all the patience he showed all the new officers.  I would like to thank Brother Dan Kinsolving for all his hard work this past year.  


	I look forward to this coming year and have some ideas of my own I would like to see put into effect this year.  I hope all our members will get behind and support our new Worshipful Master Shawn Wells and help him have a great year.  





			Fraternally Yours, 


			Dean Linder


			Junior Warden








FROM THE EDITOR


Greetings Fellow Brethren,


	It will be January by the time you read this.  Last year was a busy time for us in the Lodge.  I would like to reflect on last year.  For personal reasons, I refrained most of last year from bragging on our Past Worshipful Master and all he did and initiated.  Last year was full of a lot of firsts.  Under worshipful Master Jason Kinsolving’s leadership we have a newsletter being put out monthly to all members.  We have a wheelchair access ramp nearly completed.  We had our first successful silent auction.  We had our largest fruit sale we have had for quite a while.  We had our most successful Fall Fun Fest.  We had one of our most successful pancake and sausage breakfasts this year.  We had our first Masonic Play.  We had our first Masons Yule Ball.   The list goes on.  This is a lot to have accomplished in a year.  What many do not understand is that Jason was gone five to six nights a week helping on degree work.  He went as far as a Lodge 250 miles up north of us.  As editor, I receive many letters from people who did not know where Fairfield was or that Fairfield even had a lodge.  Jason has represented us many times with the Grand Lodge and brought a lot of recognition to the Fairfield Lodge in the State of Illinois.  But it has not been all great for Jason.  He had a certain amount of disappointment in the lack of support and enthusiasm for some of the projects he has endorsed.  


With this in mind, I would like you all to get behind Worshipful Master Shawn Wells and myself and the new officers to make this the best year ever.  The road has been paved for us, so let us continue.  I whole-heartedly give my support to Worshipful Master Shawn Wells and raise the call for you all to do the same.  


	 


               Fraternally Yours,


			Dan Kinsolving, Editor





WE ARE STILL IN NEED OF FINANCIAL SUPPORTERS FOR THIS NEWSLETTER.  





THE PLUMB:�


Build up your life like the temple of old,                                   Upon a foundation, well chosen and strong,�With stones that are polished and true;                                      Build now for the ages to come:�Cement it with love, and adorn it with gold,                              Make use of the good, while rejecting the wrong�As all Master builders should do.                                               And test all your work with the plumb.�                                                                                                      � (Neal A. McAulay)� �








POINT OF INTEREST





FUNDRAISER COMMITTEE & SUPPER CLUB





Hello from your fund raising guy.  


The Christmas parade soup and pork burger sale was a complete flop, we still had fun, but froze.  On a better note we made money on the fruit sale, thanks to Dan Kinsolving for heading the fruit sale and being top salesman along with Doug Bone, Ron Walker and Billy Simpson.  We still have some fruit money out, just a reminder to get that turned in as soon as possible.  


Supper Club has been averaging 65 members and guests.  We served 108 at our Thanksgiving feast.  For our January Supper Club we enjoyed a fish fry thanks to brothers Jarrod and Andrew Weaver.  The February meal will be headed by Jerome Eckleberry, Jerry Withrow and friends and is sure to be a good one.  


We have scheduled our annual Spring Pancake Breakfast for March 7.  


I would like to thank Jason Kinsolving for a good year of leadership in 2008 and all of the brethren who helped with the fundraisers through the year.  And I am looking forward to another good year in 2009 and will appreciate everyone’s help.												Fraternally Yours,


            Worshipful Brother


Joe Pearce        





NEWSLETTER SUPPORTERS


Dan Kinsolving       Jason Kinsolving      Jonah Kinsolving           Jake Kinsolving      Brad Koehler    	Floyd Harris


Supper Club            Joe’s Body Shop      Stephen Cox                  


Al Reid		      Chad Reid            Jerry & Sue Withrow








February 2009


2   5:00 pm Clean Up


2   6:30 pm Supper Club


2   7:30 pm Stated Meeting


7   9:00-11:30 am #3 District School at Enfield


9   5:00 pm Practice Night


16 6:30 pm Steering Committee Meeting


16 7:30 pm Stated Meeting








Contact Information





Shawn Wells: (618) 599-2060


Sheldon Bunting: (618) 839-7041


Dean Linder: (618) 516-1746


Delman Bradshaw: (618) 516-1779


Joe Pearce: (618) 231-5323


Dan Kinsolving: (618) 842-2675 or 


(618) 919-0477


Billy Simpson: (618) 599-6214


Don Walker: (618) 599-1616


Ron Walker: (618) 599-1609


Doug Bone: 


Freddie Vaughan Jr.: (618) 842-9609


John Dilges: (618) 599-5849


Jason Barnhart: (618) 599-6436











